

James Goold House P.O. Box 146 East Melbourne Vic 3002 Australia

8 November 2006

Rev Fr Paul Pavlou 4 Independence Rise KILSYTH SOUTH 3137

Dear Father Paul,

Thank you for the courtesy of our meeting today. As a result of that meeting, I confirm the following:-

- 1. Your sick leave began on 25 October 2006 and will continue until we receive advice from your medical adviser that you are able to undertake some form of ministry.
- 2. I understand that you will obtain a letter from your Psychiatrist relating to your sick leave so that the normal arrangements for sick leave in the Archdiocese can apply to you.
- 3. We have discussed the possibility of your return to Healesville. You do not believe that you can live in the house at Healesville, and you accept that I will appoint a priest to look after the parish from the end of November.
- 4. When your medical adviser indicates you are fit for ministry I will discuss with you a suitable appointment and residence.
- 5. At present you are living with your sister and husband and three children. You have advised me that they have indicated that you are most welcome to stay there in the short term. This will be reviewed in due course.
- 6. You have mentioned that the transfer of your car is due. I will ask Monsignor Tomlinson, upon his return, to work through the issue with you.

Be sure that you are a valued priest of the Archdiocese and I will keep you in my Masses and prayers at this time of suffering.

With every good wish,

Yours sincerely in Christ

ARCHBISHOP OF MELBOURNE